Annual Report 2019 of Foundation PIP 

In 2019 PIP supported the following children in their upkeep and schooling

Wendy Buyu                      University of Nairobi
Tony Ouma                        Kenyatta University Nairobi
Evans Odhiambo               Kenyatta University Nairobi
Luta Buyu                           Kenya Medical Training College Nairobi
Collins Otieno Onyango   Onjiko Highschool Ahero
Luke Buyu                           M.M. Shah Primary school Kisumu
[bookmark: _GoBack]Susan Asio Omondi   

Regular contact and support was provided to the children some of them living on campus in Nairobi others around Kisumu. The strikes of teachers caused  problems in the regular school year and delays in completing of the courses.


In 2019  the Handbook and Manual for the PIP methodology were completed. This provides comprehensive training material which helps PIP trained practitioners in training their colleagues in the methodology ,as a way of transferring the knowledge and skills further.
At the same time the website was renewed and the Handbook and Manual can be downloaded from the website.
Pip representatives attended a workshop organized by Agape  Children Ministry`to learn to use their model for reintegration of children who ran away to the street.
Training courses were given  in January and February to Training Challenge farm in Kitale , who are active in helping street children. 

Sarah who was a co founder of PIP , left the organization since she is relocating to Nairobi, she will be available for consulting services so we do not lose her experience.
George and Mark are now  fully trained to conduct the training courses they use the Kisumu office as their base

The department of Children Services provided PIP a recommendation letter so that its methodology can be used in their programs of family reunification which are part of the government alternative care program. This recommendation came after a workshop conducted to the managers of the CCI and DCO to explain the methodology..
This opens the way for training teachers in the Kisumu area.

In April and may training courses were conducted in Kagamega and Kisumu to teachers.

To enhance the website a film was made of the PIP activities 

Presentations were made to CCI Kisumu west , Nyando and Muharoni in order to establish if and when training of teachers in the PIP methodology can take place

In parallel regular supervision session took place with trained practitioners and a training was conducted at the Kisumu Rehab school

Pip was invited by the county government of Kisumu to provide a proposal to train the teachers of ECD in Kisumu  after a lot of discussions it appeared that there was no budget for 
these activities in 2019

In 2019 we gave  8 workshops , 12 supervision reintegration meetings, 6 trainings and follow up and refresher meetings

In 2020 we hope to get budgets from the Ministry of Education for training of teachers.






